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AMERICAN SOKOL SCHOOL BOARD REPORT for 2018-19

The American Sokol School Board operates under the National Board of Instructors and like them has an annual term that runs September-August.  This year’s board (2018-19) had 4 members from last year, with a couple flipping roles, and an addition of 3 new members.  The current School Board members are Kathy Barcal and Pat Satek (as the National BOI Directors), Maryann Fiordelis, Jane Wise, Jan Kalat, (as returning SB members) and newly added members, Dan Bajek and Tom Pajer. I remained, by appointment, as the SB Director. This is the first time that the School Board Director will be a different person than the Director of the School.

We started right in with a Teleconference Meeting Sept. 30, 2018. We had 5 members in attendance. We began with introductions, task assignments and approval of minutes from our October, 2017 meeting. We had a short agenda including a review of our SOPs, concern & discussion regarding the need for a commitment by a Unit/District for the 2019 School, and agenda items for our upcoming annual meeting.

We hold an annual face to face meeting, which usually happens in conjunction with the District Director’s Meeting.  This year was no exception; we met Thursday, October 26, 2018 in the Chicago area. Our meeting ran all day from 9:30-5:30. Not all were able to attend in person; Tom called into the meeting and was on the call for several hours.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Our agenda including a wrap up of the 2018 Instructors School held at Sokol Greater Cleveland.  This included the financial report, issues/lessons learned, and some motions moving forward. This upcoming School will have a new School Director, as Mary Cushing has “retired” as National School Director. Dan Bajek was accepted to this new position for 2019. This next year will be the first time that the School Director and the School Board Director will be two different people. Some things will need to be worked out.

We did not receive an official bid for the 2019 Instructors School. I approached Sokol Spirit about hosting, they were agreeable, but the rental fee was above our budget. Discussion and action plan set to communicate with them to see if a compromise could be met. That being said, we saw the need to rework our budget. Since the funding (ASO support) is now less, and doesn’t look like Bridgestone Firestone Grant will come through for this year, it was voted to raise the registration fees to help offset costs.  Fees were raised $50 across the board, with late fee going up $25.

We did our annual review and accepted current staff salaries for the school. We also did a wrap up and discussion on the 2018 COS Instructors School that we sent 2 students to. Other topics for discussion were:
· School Curriculum
· SB’s responsibility in approving/releasing the School staff and/or director
· Discussion on whether the School Board could take on “overseeing” the National Camp, since there really hasn’t been a responsible entity to do so
· The video school concept was discussed and deemed not as effective and counterproductive to the 2-week School and Weekend School we already have in place
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We continue to work to get SOPs (Standard Operating Procedures) in place that will enable written documentation to support how and what is being done, not only by the School Board, but also the processes before, during and following a National School. We aggressively set 42 topics for SOPs. We have thus far had 21 written & approved, 17 we cancelled to combine with others, and 4 yet to be written. We will be reviewing and updating when necessary; as well as have additional ones as needed.

Due to additional flights & hotel stays, our finances for the annual SB meeting will be over budget but a small amount of the allotted FSLF monies provided for this meeting. We asked and received the additional monies needed to meet our expenses through the BOI.

We had 3 other teleconference meetings as follow-ups after the annual fall meeting.  These primarily focused on the 2019 School, its budget, and other specifics. 

We have also had many email communications, mostly pertaining to SOPs we were bringing to the National BOI for approval.

We approved to have the budgeted staff meeting June 2019 in the Chicago area. Those expenses came in well under budget. 

We continue to work on our own Action List (which is in addition to what many of us do for the National BOI). This is a real “working” committee. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the National BOI and the American Sokol for supporting us and having confidence in our work, but most of all. I would like to thank all the National School Board members who work so hard to make this a most productive and effective board.


									Submitted by Sister Mary Cushing
									National School Board Director
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